





Councillor Glenn Ginger
Chairman of the Committee
Ludlow Town Council
The Guildhall
Mill Street
Ludlow
SY8 1AZ

25th September 2019

Dear Councilor Ginger

Proposed Scheme at Sidney Road, Ludlow

Further to my attendance at the Representational Committee Meeting on 24th July 2019, I am writing to confirm our decision not to proceed with the scheme of bungalows on the land we own at Sidney Road in Ludlow.

We have made this decision after listening to residents' concerns about the loss of green space and the impact this would have on the community living there.

During my meeting with yourselves some questions were asked about our board and the surpluses we generate as a group. As confirmed in the meeting, I would like to reconfirm we are managed by a board of ten independent members and now have a new Chair, John Barker, who was previously Chief Executive and a Board Member at Moat Homes plus a Board and Committee member at the National Housing Federation.

We are a not for profit organisation, all surpluses we generate are used to support investment in our existing homes and build new affordable homes throughout Shropshire and Herefordshire.

If you have any queries regarding any of the above please don't hesitate to contact me.

Yours sincerely

Victoria Tomlinson

Director of Development

Say hello

- > Registered Office: Connexus Housing Ltd, The Gateway, The Auction Yard, Craven Arms, SY7 9BW
- > 0333 231 3233 > connexus-group.co.uk > hello@connexus-group.co.uk > @weareconnexus











